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accession of least-developed countries

Decision of 17 December 2011
The Ministerial Conference decides as follows:

We reaffirm the LDC accession guidelines adopted in 2002.  Taking note of the accession proposal made by the LDCs, we direct the Sub-Committee on LDCs to develop recommendations to further strengthen, streamline and operationalize the 2002 guidelines by, inter alia, including benchmarks, in particular in the area of goods, which take into account the level of commitments undertaken by existing LDC Members.  Benchmarks in the area of services should also be explored.  

We recognize that transparency in the accession negotiations should be enhanced, including by complementing bilateral market access negotiations with multilateral frameworks.  

We reiterate that S&D provisions, as stipulated in the 2002 guidelines, shall be applicable to all acceding LDCs, and that requests for additional transition periods will be considered taking into account individual development needs of acceding LDCs.  

We underline the need for enhanced technical assistance and capacity building to help acceding LDCs to complete their accession process, implement their commitments and to integrate them into the multilateral trading system.  Appropriate tools should be developed to assess the needs and to ensure greater coordination in the delivery of technical assistance, making optimal use of all facilities, including the EIF.  

We instruct the Sub-Committee on LDCs to complete this work and make recommendations to the General Council no later than July 2012.
__________


